SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
12th August, 2003 

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.46 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. N. Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents' Association (in the Chair)

Ward Councillors
Councillors B.J. Lea and Warner (Pendlebury Ward)

Councillor Dawson (Swinton North Ward)

Councillors Cullen, Daniels and Upton (Swinton South Ward)

Community Representatives

F. Arnold - Beech Farm Residents’ Association

T. Camilleri - N.I.H.L. (Pendlebury Coyotes Roller Hockey)

A.D. Connelly - Swinton Open Space

C.L. Critchley - Moorside Residents’ Association

E. Gray - Salford Forum of Older Persons

S. Gray - Swinton Catholic Club

K. Henshall - Parkfield Residents’ Association

L. Jackson - Clifton Over 60’s

J.G. O’Neill - Parkfield Residents’ Association

M. O’Neill - Parkfield Residents’ Association

D. Potts - Wardley Community Centre

C. Sigurnjak - Swinton and Pendlebury Public Transport

P. Symon - Parish of Swinton and Pendlebury

S. Timms – The Swinton High School

B.C. Wilde - Swinton Open Space

M. Wilkinson - Swinton and Pendlebury Transport/Environment

Officers and Representatives of Outside Organisations

T. Antal - Chief Executive Directorate

T. Jones - Chief Executive Directorate

P. Harries - Salford Community Venture

J. Long - Groundwork Trust

J. McKinnon - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

B. Mockridge - Corporate Services Directorate 

P. Towey - Corporate Services Directorate 

P.D. Templeton - Corporate Services Directorate 

21.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Hinds and Mrs. Lea, the Area Co-ordinator, D. Bates, T.H. Bennett, M. Good and D. Weston.

22.
MEMBERSHIP

The Chairman welcomed Shirley Timms, new appointed representative of the Swinton High School, to her first meeting.

23.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 10th June, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

24.
MATTERS ARISING FROM 10TH JUNE, 2003 

A report was submitted, for information, in respect of the following matters arising from the meeting held on 10th June, 2003:-


Minute 8
- Temporary Accommodation for Swinton Library


Minute 14
- The Green Directory


Minute 18(3)
- Membership of the Budget Sub-Group


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

25.
EMERGENCY PLANNING SERVICE

Peter Towey and Barbara Mockridge addressed the Committee on the work of the Council’s Emergency Planning Service.


RESOLVED:
THAT Peter Towey and Barbara Mockridge be thanked for an informative presentation.

26.
NEIGHBOURHOOD RENEWAL STRATEGY

Tim Jones addressed the Committee on the Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy, involving:-


(a)
Salford’s Local Strategic Partnership;


(b)
Salford’s Community Plan; and 


(c)
Salford’s Neighbourhood Strategy


Questions were asked in relation to -


(i)
the condition of retail property on Bolton Road, Pendlebury;


(ii)
environmental pollution caused by the M60 motorway; and


(iii)
pollution in rivers.


Tim Jones undertook to pursue the matter referred to in (i) above with the Director of Strategy and Regeneration.


RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for Environmental Services to address this Committee in respect of the matters referred to in (ii) and (iii) above.

27.
FESTIVAL : MANCHESTER

A report of the Area Co-ordinator was submitted which contained information on a project in Swinton (Poets Estate) to be undertaken as part of Festival : Manchester.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

28.
SCHOOL GOVERNORS

A document was submitted containing information in respect of the recruitment of school governors.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

29.
LITTER ENFORCEMENT

A questions and answers sheet was submitted containing information in respect of litter enforcement.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

30.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

In accordance with the conditions attached to grants requiring recipients to report back to the Committee on the activities which were funded, details were submitted of the following:-


(a)
The activities of the Beechfarm Residents’ Association which had written to thank the Committee for (i) the funding to establish their Resource Centre and (ii) funding their ‘Fun Day’ on 8th June, 2003.  


(b)
Clifton Youth Centre - the Committee had funded a variety of activities at the Centre.  Details of these, including the Junior Bike Project, were circulated.


(c)
Moorside Cricket Club - expressing thanks for funding a security fence.


The Committee gave consideration also to the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 29th July, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the reports on the activities of the Beechfarm Residents’ Association, Clifton Youth Centre and the Moorside Cricket Club be noted; and that the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 29th July, 2003, be dealt with as set out in the appendix to these minutes.

31.
SALFORD SPORTS DEVELOPMENT NEWSLETTER

A copy of the abovementioned newsletter was submitted for information.

32.
N.H.S. LIFT PROJECT

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported on volunteers who would be acting as community representatives in respect of the N.H.S. LIFT Project.

33.
SUMMER PLAY/SPORTS DEVELOPMENT SCHEMES, 2003

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported on the success of the abovementioned schemes.

34.
DRAFT COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator contact Elizabeth Gray regarding reference to older persons being included in the draft Community Action Plan.

35.
AGNES HOPKINS CENTRE

RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for an application to be submitted at the next meeting of the Budget Sub-Group in respect of the Agnes Hopkins Centre’s Craft Group.

36.
NEW LANDS INITIATIVE

Councillor Warner and Tony Camilleri reported on the Deputy Prime Minister’s recent visit to Clifton in connection with the “New Lands” land reclamation initiative.

37.
OPEN SPACE

In response to a question from Mr. Wilde, Councillor Daniels undertook to pursue issues relating to grass cutting, and also it was -


RESOLVED:
THAT the report of the Area Co-ordinator, in respect of the unauthorised use of open land by motorcyclists, be awaited.

38.
PROPOSED RELOCATION OF POST OFFICE BRANCH

Paul Templeton reported on the contents of a letter dated 11th August, 2003, notifying the Council of a proposal to move the Post Office Branch at 2 The Green, Clifton, to Whitegate Stores at 177 Rake Lane, Clifton.


During the discussion that ensued on this matter, it was indicated that -


(a)
the extension to Whitegate Stores had not been for the purposes of a Post Office Branch;


(b)
the proposed location of the Branch might be too near an existing Post Office Branch to ensure its future viability;


(c)
a relocation would have severe adverse consequences for the shops on The Green;


(d)
there were traffic problems on Rake lane; and 


(e)
car parking provision was available for the current Branch at 2 The Green.


RESOLVED:
THAT this Committee oppose the proposed Post Office Branch relocation for the reasons indicated above.

39.
ROLLER HOCKEY - NAMING OF CHALLENGE CUP

AGREED:
THAT the abovementioned cup be named after Councillors Daniels and Hinds.

40.
MOORFIELD RECEPTION CENTRE

Mr. Critchley expressed his concerns regarding a planning application for the development of the Moorfield Reception Centre site, which was the subject of an appeal.


It was pointed out that the Council would continue to oppose the planning application during the appeal process.
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